
A North Country Mustang Club Inc. 

Publication 

Membership Information: The North Country Mustang Club, Inc. is a non -profit organization 

dedicated to the enjoyment and enhancement of the motoring sport. Being a Club Member 

entitles each individual to the Newsletter, Club Membership Card, Club Logo Decal, and 

participation in Club Events. The North Country Mustang Club, Inc. reserves the right to deny 

membership for any reason deemed detrimental or injurious to the Club. Meetings are held on 

Saturdays ten times a year. Times and locations may be changed periodically to suit the needs of 

the membership or a particular event. Dues: $20.00 per year. This newsletter is also a forum for 

members to use. If you have any questions, comments or stories to share, please send them to: 

North Country Mustang Club, Inc., PO Box 701, Champlain NY 12919-0701  or e-mail us at: 

mustangred1998@gmail.com 
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Club Officers/Directors 

FORDS and FRIENDS Cruise IN and CRAFT Show 

 Fund raiser was held at the while Room at the Rainbow Hall in Altona on 
Aug 23 from 11-3.  We had 22 cars that attended. The White room hosted the 
craft tables for visitors to view. A 50/50 drawing was held with the winnings 

going to one of our vendors. The weather forecast for rain, kept many of our 
visitors away. We raised just a bit over $800 for Jane’s Fight Fund.  

A big “thank you” to all those who were able to attend.  

We gained 5 new Club members! 

President: Shirley Del Grosso    518-492-2641                      Vice President: Dick Ashfield 518-297-3482 

Treasurer: Linda Gaudette   518-297-4162                             Secretary: Evelyn Ashfield   518-297-3482 

Car Show Committee Chair: Dick & Evelyn Ashfield 

Web Master: Dennis Del Grosso     email: 67mustangway@gmail.com 

 



  

Meeting Highlights

   

 Meeting Minutes August 15, 2020 Held at Mitchell’s Camp in Altona: called to order 2:45 by President Shirley Del Grosso 

 Minutes: motion made by Bruce, seconded by Julie, to dispense with the reading of the minutes from last meeting and accept as 
written.  All present voted in favor.  

Treasurer’s Report:  
Linda reported that we have 1 new member and 3 renewals: Our GoDaddy bill has been paid for next 5 years. Julie made motion to 
accept report, 2nd by Carla, Motion passed. 
Fund Raiser for Jane’s Fight Fund will be at the Rainbow: AUGUST 23 at the Rainbow, 11-3 PM. FORDS and Friends Cruise In  
Linda and Dick will be taking Donation money at the entrance.  We will have Window cards available if attendees want to fill them 
out with their vehicle information. Carol reports that she has 27 Vendors signed up. We will walk over to the Rainbow after the 
meeting to check out the set up and plan for parking the cars.  
Meeting Schedule and locations: 
September 5: This meeting will be held at the Mountain Retreat 2PM 
Wine Cruise Weekend: September 18-20 RSVP’s: Mitchells, DelGrossos(4), Kings, McCombs and Ashfields – 2 Chalets have been 
booked 50% deposit has been paid, remainder is due upon arrival. We will meet at 8 am at St Edmund’s Church Parking lot, 
Ellenburg. The DelGrosso’s will meet up with us at Alix’s parking lot in Chateaugay.  
October 17: Perkins? We will need an alternative location if back room is not open. 
Aug 30- Evening:  cruise in at the Air Force Base. Rides on the B17 and C47 will be available.  This event has been cancelled. 
New Business:   
Dennis made a motion to donate to Honor Flight, Julie seconded, and Motion was passed.  
Motion to Adjourn: made by Miles, seconded by Dick, at 3:15 pm. All present voted in favor of the motion. 
Meeting was followed by our annual family potluck picnic.  
Members Present: Shirley and Dennis Del Grosso, Julie & Alan Mitchell, Linda & Bruce Gaudette, Dick & Evelyn Ashfield, Ross & 
Carla McComb, Mike & Kathy King, Miles DeCoste, Carol & Wayne DelGrosso.  

 
 
 
Minutes Respectfully Submitted, 
Evelyn Ashfield  
 

 
 

 

 

 

  



 

  

    

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter by Email?? 

  Would you prefer to receive our newsletter by email instead of a paper copy 

by the US Postal Service? This would save the Club money for postage, paper 

and ink. We have no plans to stop sending paper copies to those members 

that still prefer that format. If you would like to try reading the newsletter via 

email, please send an email to Evelyn at mustangred1998@gmail.com from 

the email address you would like us to use. 

New Member Round UP- Welcome! 
 

Cameron Garrand 
Dean LaFave 

Clarence McDonald 
Chad Robart 

Eric & Lunn Weaver 
Michael Peryea 

Rejean & Angela LaFleche 
Josh Bleaux 

Jeremy Bleaux 
Mark Monette 

Nathan Monette 
 
  
 

Membership Renewals 
All new memberships and renewals should be sent directly to the Club 
treasurer at: 
    North Country Mustang Club Inc. 
    Linda Gaudette, Treasurer 
    P.O. Box 701 
    Champlain NY 12919-0701 
Club Dues are $20/year. Renewal cards will be sent with the following 
newsletter. One Club Logo Static Cling is given with each new 
membership.  Additional clings are $2 

        

Advertising 
Classifieds:  Free for members – Please notify Secretary 
each month 
Non-members - $2.00/month – a copy will be sent w/each 
month’s ad. 
Commercial rates: 
Business Card: $30/year; $3/month 
¼ page: $45/year or $5/month 
Deadline for Advertising is the first week of the month PRIOR 
to the release date.  The North Country Mustang Club is not 
responsible for typographical errors or unethical business 
practices.  All advertising fees must be pre-paid.  
 

  



  

 

 

Calendar of Events 

September  5  NCMC Regular meeting- DelGrosso’s Mountain Retreat  
September   9  Ice Cream Cruise – Bokies – Meet at NAC for 6PM 
September      18-20  Wine Cruise Weekend- Booked at Swan Bay ResorT    
October 17  NCMC Regular Meeting- Perkins – (if open) 
October Fall Foliage Cruise    TBD 
December   5  Annual Christmas Party 
 
 

 

 

Kathy King 9/12 

Alan Mitchell 9/18 

Mike King 9/28 

Deanna Pratt 9/23 

 

 
 

 

The horse’s Tail 

Our September meeting will be at the Mountain Retreat in Saranac NY  

September 5 at 2PM 

Followed by a cruise – weather permitting 

 

 


